
 

Halliwick AST Newsletter  February 2015 Page no 1        © Halliwick Association of Swimming Therapy, all rights reserved 2015 

 
Message From the Chair 

Welcome to the February 2015 edition of the Halliwick AST           
newsletter. Time flies and it seems a while ago now since Christmas 
and the New Year!  I had a fun time doing lots of things and here I am 
with a friend’s new dog—Coco! I think he was more interested in the 
mince pies on the table than having his photo taken with me! Who can 
blame him?! 

Lots of exciting things are happening in Halliwick AST.  Not least,      
although, at the time of writing, the website is “down” for                    
reconstruction, this is for a good reason and we will very soon have a 
totally redesigned website at www.halliwick.org.uk,  with lots of new 
features and a totally new look which we hope will make it more        
interesting and accessible.   

We are also busily preparing for the upcoming AGM of the                 
association, to be held on 26th April 2015 at the ADKC centre in     
London.  I hope as many of you as possible will attend.  Please         
remember that the AGM is an open meeting and anyone is free to     

attend and to let us know what they think or what we should be doing better.  The same is true of our 
Executive Committee meetings.  As I have said before, we do what we do on behalf of you all and we 
will be making some important decisions at the AGM including the updating of our constitution (which is 
the main document setting out how we operate and the rules we must work to).  We will also be       
discussing whether we should continue presenting perpetual trophies at our National Championships 
each year or, whether instead, we should present swimmers with something that they can keep for 
good.  Your views are still needed on that so the article which appeared in the November 2014     
newsletter is repeated in this newsletter.  Please get in touch and let us know what you think. 

Our “My Halliwick Story” series continues, this time from Patrick Hastings, past-chair, now president of 
Halliwick AST, which makes for an interesting read.  As always, I hope you find the information in this 
newsletter interesting and of use and I wish you all the very best for 2015, a year that, as always, 
promises to see lots of new and exciting opportunities and challenges. 

William Wyatt 

Chair, Halliwick AST 
Email : halliwickast.chair@gmail.com 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY—2015 

 

Anyone is welcome to attend the AGM and meetings of the National Committees.  

For venue details contact: halliwickast.chair@gmail.com   

Sun. 26th April 2015 

National AGM followed by National Executive Committee Meeting—ADKC, London, 11am 

Sat. 19th September 2015 

National Executive Committee Meeting—ADKC, London, 11am 

Sat. 17th October 2015 

National Championships—Hull 

Sun. 1st November 2015 

National Executive Committee Meeting—ADKC, London, 11am (to be confirmed at AGM) 

Dates and venues of forthcoming Halliwick AST training courses on ‘The Halliwick  

Concept’ in the UK appear on page 4 of this Newsletter and are also regularly        

updated on our website, which also lists any overseas courses. 

Next Issue of Newsletter—May 2015. Copy to be received by 15th April 2015. 

Send direct to the Chair by e-mail to halliwickast.chair@gmail.com.  

We want to know what you think …  

For as long as we have been holding a national championship each year, swimmers winning their races have been                
presented with trophies.  These trophies have been perpetual and as such, have been engraved each year.                         
However,  between championships, this has meant that the winning region has had to look after the trophy, making sure that it  
is in good condition and suitably engraved for the next year.  This is expensive and also means that the region has the          
difficulty of ensuring that any trophies are kept safe and secure, essentially for a whole year, then having to collect all               
trophies for the following year’s championship, which is in itself, very time-consuming.  
 

It has been suggested that, in order to reduce cost and the burden on regions in future years, what we might do as an           
association is give the winners of each race at the national championships a smaller trophy which the region could then         
engrave and give to the swimmer to keep.  This would reduce cost and would mean that the problem of keeping trophies safe 
and secure and in collecting trophies each year would be avoided.   
 
A decision has not yet been made.  We want to know what you think.   Please email any comments to William at               
halliwickast.chair@gmail.com by 20th March 2015 so that a proposal can be put to the association’s AGM on                    

26th April 2015.  

mailto:halliwickast.chair@gmail.com?subject=Information%20on%20Meetings
mailto:halliwickast.chair@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter
mailto:halliwickast.chair@gmail.com?subject=Trophies
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My Halliwick Story—Patrick Hastings 
 

In July 1950 when I was 14, whilst living in Birmingham I contracted    
Polio, which left me with paralysis in my lower limbs and back. 

After returning home from hospital in April 1951 I found that there was an 
embargo on anyone who had had polio from returning to swimming in 
Public swimming baths. However, my father, who was the President of 
our Northfield SC, convinced the Birmingham Health Committee that 
there was no reason for this as Polio was not infectious and was not 
‘water borne’ as the public had been led to believe.  Hence I was able to 

rejoin the club, but realised that I needed a period of swimming            
rehabilitation.  As it happens my parents had enrolled me that April in the 
Birmingham Branch of the Infantile Paralysis (IPF - now the British Polio 
Fellowship BPF), So I became a founder member of their swimming club 
and competed in many Galas both locally and nationally for the IPF 
(BPF), I swam In September 1956 at the 2nd National IPF Swimming 
Gala at Seymour Place Pool in London.  

In December 1965 I married Marjorie and, due to business relocation, moved to High Barnet, North     
London. I was unsuccessful in contacting a local branch of the BPF, but did make contact with the      
Halliwick Penguins Swimming Club (HPSC) for the disabled at Arnos Grove Pool in Enfield, North      
London. This was run by Phyl and ‘Mac’, who in 1956 had visited Birmingham IPF and had the Halliwick 

Concept!  So in 1965 I joined Halliwick Penguins SC and on my arrival at my first Saturday afternoon  
session, the first person that I met was Dr Joan Martin and so began a lifelong family friendship. From 
being just a competitive member and then an Instructor, I became their Hon Treasurer for a period of 3 
years.   

The club was the founder member of a national body for disabled swimming called the AST (Association 
of  Swimming Therapy) and I became their National Treasurer from 1972 to 1978. I swam competitively 
until 1992 in Club, Regional and National Galas, finally in 1999 becoming the National Chairman of the 
renamed Halliwick AST. Together with my late wife Marjorie, we were founding members of Barracuda 
SC in Potters Bar, and from 1972 to 1982  I was the Hon Treasurer of the now defunct Halliwick ASTRA 
11. I also organised many Galas both locally, regionally and nationally, being Referee many times both 
locally and nationally.  

Together with the late Don Jeffrey of Venturers SC, Enfield, I was instrumental in the production of the 
AST publication 'Gala Organisation 1979', at the same time running training courses on 'Gala               
Organisation'. During the making of the film 'Water Free' I represented the AST in legal meetings, with 
‘Mac’s’ solicitors. In 1995, I was co-opted onto the National Competitions Committee to revise the        
Halliwick AST 'Competition Laws'. In 2014 I was elevated to the role of National President, following Dr 
Joan Martin’s retirement as President.  

I have 2 daughters and 3 grandchildren. Marjorie’s death in 2010 was a great blow, but with the support 

of family and friends I managed to maintain an almost normal life.  However, following a number of 
lengthy stays in hospital during 2014, there was a significant decline in my mobility, resulting in being  
unable to stand up or walk independently and having to use a hoist for transfer. I therefore decided to 
move into a local Residential Care Home in October last year with a wheelchair being my sole means of 
getting about.  I am grateful to all my Halliwick friends who have supported me through this testing time; 
their kindness has meant a great deal.   
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Upcoming Courses 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Discounts may be given to people affiliated to Halliwick AST for more than 2 years. 
 
 
 

‘In-house’ courses can be arranged at your venue. Also, one-day introduction 
or four-day accredited courses may be available.  

 
 

Ask via the website for details: 
http://www.halliwick.org.uk/contact-us/feedback-suggestions/ 

 
 
 

For updated course information, publications and much more, visit 
www.halliwick.org.uk  

                   HALLIWICK ASSOCIATION OF SWIMMING THERAPY 
                                  TEACHING PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES TO SWIM 

                   INAUGURATED 1952                   Registered Charity  Number 250008 
 

‘the HALLIWICK ASSOCIATION OF SWIMMING THERAPY LOGO is a registered trademark’ 
 

              C/o ADKC Centre, Whitstable House, Silchester Road, LONDON W10 6SB 
 

                                                                  www.halliwick.org.uk 
                                 Affiliated to International Halliwick Association (IHA) 
 

Rg’d Charity 250008 

London 
Foundation Course— 
The Halliwick Concept 

(Four-Day Course) 
14th and 15th March 2015 
18th and 19th April 2015 

Cost — £320-00  
 

Contact Alison Skinner 
T : 020 8560 2034 
M : 07727 605 625 

E : at.skinner@ucl.ac.uk  

York 
Foundation Course— 

(Four-Day Course) 
24th—27th August 2015  

inclusive 

Cost — £320-00  
 

Contact Philip Puckrin 
E : philpuckrin@tiscali.co.uk     

http://www.halliwick.org.uk/contact-us/feedback-suggestions/
http://www.halliwick.org.uk/
http://www.halliwick.org.uk/
mailto:at.skinner@ucl.ac.uk?subject=London%20Foundation%20Course
mailto:philpuckrun@tiscali.co.uk?subject=York%20Foundation%20Course


 

Halliwick AST Newsletter  February 2015 Page no 5        © Halliwick Association of Swimming Therapy, all rights reserved 2015 

 
  



 

Halliwick AST Newsletter  February 2015 Page no 6        © Halliwick Association of Swimming Therapy, all rights reserved 2015 

 



 

Halliwick AST Newsletter  February 2015 Page no 7        © Halliwick Association of Swimming Therapy, all rights reserved 2015 

 


